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Dear Friends 
 
   Mackenzie Morgan, member of Adelphi Friends Meeting of Baltimore Yearly Meeting, 
is following her leading to travel among Friends, learning from Friends everywhere and 
sharing her spiritual gifts for outreach and education. 
 
   Since coming to our Meeting in 2013, we have recognized her depth of spirituality.  
She was instrumental in reinstituting our Meeting’s weekly Bible study, which (through 
video conferencing technology) now includes Friends and seekers across the Eastern 
US and Canada who do not have a Friends Bible Study nearby. 
 
   Mackenzie has used her skills with technology to enhance our Meeting’s digital 
ministry.  She built a new website several years ago and now clerks our 
Communications Subcommittee of the Ministry and Worship Committee.  She has 
established a practice of broadcasting our religious education opportunities over the 
internet, reaching both our members who may be ill or traveling and a number of 
isolated Friends and seekers. 
 
   She also serves as clerk of Baltimore Yearly Meeting’s Advancement and Outreach 
Committee, and is on several related working groups of the yearly meeting. 
 
   Adelphi Friends Meeting unites with Mackenzie’s leading, and we are happy to have 
her represent us in sharing with other Quakers.  We know you will find her deeply 
spiritual, willing to listen thoughtfully, and able to communicate with compassion.  We 
commend Mackenzie to your care and hospitality. 
 
   Approved and minuted at our meeting for business held on the 16th day of February, 
2020. 
 
 
Carole Hoage, Clerk 
Adelphi Friends Meeting 
Adelphi, Maryland 
U.S.A. 
 
 
             


